
Warmest Greetings and Congratulations to you all from far away Meopham, Kent, UK.

I shall be picturing you all today gathering at school and later for the dinner, hundreds of smiling excited faces, cries of recognition, and happy friends reuniting – some having come thousands of miles for this very special occasion – our 105th Anniversary.


You must forgive me for not being personally present – I am well in myself, but not as mobile as necessary for the great journey and all the activities to follow. But I shall be with you in spirit and I am sure everyone will have a truly wonderful reunion. –just as we did five years ago. Sadly, some well-loved faces will not be seen this time, and I am sure you will all be remembering Miss Pilkington and missing her welcoming smile. And there will be other people not present who will also be remembered, with great thankfulness to God for themselves, and for all they gave to the school.

Ying Wa is a remarkable school; it can be very proud of academic achievement, and countless activities to promote personal growth and character. But most important is the Christian foundation of love on which it is built, creating a caring and happy atmosphere. In this ethos learning can flourish and life-long friendship form. Ying Wa Girls School stands for warm friendliness and welcome – a home – and this is what has drawn you all here today.

I cannot speak to everyone present personally but I would like to send a special greeting to Miss Lam Sui Sam – surely our oldest retired member of staff? To Mrs Katherine Chau who contributed  so much to the school, and to Mrs Ruth Lee whom I had the great pleasure of meeting last summer and who is now leading the school from strength to strength.

Finally, may I greet my former student, Professor Lau Kit Ching. I had the pleasure of reading her History essays in Form Six. I feel quite pleased now that I put on her report, “Promising signs for future development.”


Have a wonderful time!



Long live Ying Wa!


With love from 
Evelyn Jenkins

